BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, May 20, 2008 
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, 61 Burrill Street, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Adam P. Forman, Vice Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Robert E. Mazow , Eric A. Walker, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Recognition:
The Board recognized former Selectman Marc Paster with a gift and spoke positively on his nine years on the Board and to his commitment and service to the community. A spokesperson from Senator Thomas McGee’s office recognized Marc Paster for his service and dedication to the Town of Swampscott. 
The Board recognized and thanked Selectman Forman on his service as Chairman for the past year. 

Discussion:
An update of the Town Building Oversight Committee was discussed.  The appointments to that committee will be introduced at the next Board of Selectmen’s meeting.  

Discussion: 
A proposed dog park was discussed. Resident Marc Eichler spoke on his ideas and will be back to address the Board after further details are sorted out. 
Traffic Related: 
A discussion was held between residents of Charlotte Road and the Board regarding residents concerns over traffic issues.  The Board has come up with some ideas such as “drop off sign to be posted, a letter to be sent the youth sports organizations asking for their co-operation regarding dropping off their children and a lock was also discussed. The Board will revisit this issue at future meeting.
A discussion was held between residents of Setson Avenue and the Board regarding residents concerns on train commuters parking on Stetson Avenue all day along and driveways being blocked.  Residents are requesting that resident parking only is designated from 6-10am. . The Board did not at this time agree with the above request but has asked that the Traffic Committee take a look at all the traffic provisions in this neighborhood and come back to the Board with their recommendations. 

Appointment:

Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint the attached list of Recreation Department summer hires pending CORI Certification and completion of all paperwork seconded Selectman Walker. See attached list. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve the recommendation of the Traffic Committee to change the current restriction of 7am to 9pm to 8am-5pm on Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve a request from the Swampscott Veterans Fund to install a war monument in the upper Monument Avenue area seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from Lori Barish on behalf of the Swampscott Elementary School Wide Arts Festival to post lawn signs on traffic islands through out Town seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker for approval of common victuallers permit for Joe’s Pizza, 197 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman for approval of Common Victuallers permit for Hot Cheese Pizzeria, 152 Humphrey Street, Swampscott seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C in the amount of $1,882.00 for services through April 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party request from Candace Delano, 110 Eastman Avenue, and Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve a block party request from Judi Goldman, 6 Allen Road, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to accept a donation from Alan J. Shactman and the Swampscott High School Class of 1950 for a scoreboard for the baseball field seconded by Selectman Walker. Selectman Scibelli requested that the sign / scoreboard be brought before the Board before it is put up. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to accept an anonymous donation from a Swampscott family in the amount of $10,000.00 to buy a track mat at upper Jackson Park and to make surface improvements to Blocksidge Field prior to the start of the football season seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on Capital Exclusion and will invite the Capital Improvement Committee members to the next meeting of the Board. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Mazow sent his condolences to the family of Mr. Phillip Kenneally. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on the business summit meeting which was held recently. Selectman Sullivan reminded residents on the upcoming task force of difference walk to be held on June 8, 2008. 

Selectman Walker thanked Selectmen Forman for his service as Chairman for the last year. Selectman Walker congratulated Selectman Scibelli on his recent appointment to Chairman.  
Selectman Forman thanked the Town Building Study Committee on all their hard work. Selectman Forman spoke on the Town Hall dedication and thanked Mr. Maylor for his help with this project. 
Selectman Scibelli spoke on the rededication ceremony regarding Town Hall and thanked the Historical Commission and the League of Women Voters.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:15p.m. seconded by Selectman Forman.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz
Administrative Assistant 

